CFSR/CFSP Coordinators Network Information Request from the NRCOI: Credit Reporting Requirements of the new Child Welfare Act and Adapting to Become Trauma-Informed
(March 27th, 2012)

	“How are states handling the credit report monitoring requirement of the new Child Welfare Act?”

	Respondent
	State
	Response

	Virgina Monteiro
	DC
	The District of Columbia is collaborating with one of the credit reporting agencies to establish access so that we can run checks ourselves through their database. We completed the attached guidance to staff in January and have implemented the process (see link).

	Stephen Vonderharr
	MN
	Attached is the bulletin we issued to address this mandate.  

#12-68-01            Enhanced Educational Stability and Consumer Credit Reports for Youth in Foster Care
http://www.dhs.state.mn.us/main/groups/publications/documents/pub/dhs16_166397.pdf

	Cathy Connelly
	OK
	Oklahoma reviewed the websites of the Oklahoma State Attorney General’s and the three national credit bureaus for guidance and also read the results of California’s Pilot Project “A Better Start: Clearing Up Credit Records for California Foster Children” that was presented on the California Office of Privacy Protection website.  Oklahoma also utilized a sixteen year old foster youth  to research her ability to access her personal credit report from the credit bureaus and report her results.  Oklahoma discovered that currently obtaining credit reports for youth under age 18 was going to be a time intensive challenge without a promise of any results.  Oklahoma also began to identify potential community partners that might be willing to collaborate on interpreting or resolving credit inconsistencies and began to brainstorm on funding that might be available to assist with this challenge.  Oklahoma did proceed with revising policy to address the requirement that each child age 16 and older in foster care receive a copy of any consumer credit report each year until discharged from foster care and be assisted in interpreting the credit report and resolving any inconsistencies.  Oklahoma is waiting additional guidance from the Children’s Bureau before completing “instructions to staff” on how they should implement the policy requirement.  Please note that as part of each youth’s 90 Day Transition Plan,  Oklahoma does discuss with foster youth the option of completing a credit check and resolving any credit problems at age 18 and older. 

	“Are any states currently working on adapting to become trauma-informed, and if so, what steps are being taken to do this?”

	Annette Burleigh
	OK
	We are training staff utilizing the Child Welfare Trauma Training Toolkit (NCTSN publication). We have previously trained many of our residential providers (particularly group home providers) regarding being trauma informed. 

Our state is actively working to move toward becoming trauma-informed. Oklahoma was selected as a lab site for the Chadwick Trauma Informed System’s Project and has worked with that project for a little over a year- see www.CTISP.org. As a part of that work, Chadwick completed with us an assessment of our state system and partners. 

Oklahoma is building upon existing collaborative working relationships and agreements and establishing other relationships as we  critically analyze our system, in terms of being trauma informed. 

Oklahoma was a part of the NCTSN Breakthrough Series Collaborative on Placement Stability with work that focused on one supervisory group in a metro county office. That work is now  being replicated in other supervisory groups within that county and in other county offices in representative parts of the state. This work is a partnership between staff and providers and is based on a team/community approach of building a trauma informed child welfare community. There is a statewide steering committee representative of Oklahoma’s child serving system partners.

An implementation plan is being finalized to guide our system toward being trauma informed.
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